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Mayor Tom Tepe opened the 
March 13th  meeting reporting he 
attended a Board of Health Advi-
sory Committee Meeting.  He re-
ported that the sewer changes are 
not yet on the calendar. He thanked 
Council for their work as they tran-
sitioned into 2019.

John Maggard, EMS Chief, re-
ported that seven recruits are train-
ing on schedule and doing great. 
Also, 7 people recently attended the 
new Fire class.

Gerald Hayhow, Village Ad-

Submitted by Vivian Krueger

ministrator, reported there are sev-
eral areas of sidewalk that may need 
to be replaced.  Duke will contact 
homeowners when lines are placed 
underground. Also, the creek be-
tween Fieldstone Drive and Wind-
ing Brook Lane is being cleared and 
repaired. He urged residents to stay 
away from any downed power lines 
as Spring storms begin. 

Regina Sharp, Planning and 
Zoning, advised there will be a pub-
lic meeting same day and before the 
next Council Meeting. 

April comes to Terrace Park 
and with it are daffodils and warm-
er days. It won’t be long now before 
the bike racks at Terrace Park El-
ementary School are overflowing 
again with daily commuters. Your 
neighbors are busy this spring win-
ning basketball championships, 
learning the art of curling, and slay-
ing the competition at Destination 
Imagination. 

On the following pages you’ll 
find proof that Terrace Park is a vil-
lage of active neighbors, family, and 
friends of all ages who are fundrais-
ing, competing, growing and build-
ing- in short, a new season brings 
new adventures. 

There’s also a note about tree 
maintenance this month. As spring 
blooms into summer the magnifi-
cent trees of Terrace Park will begin 
to fill out again, covering the vil-
lage streets in their green shadows. 
Taking care of the trees has been a 
concern of Terrace Park since the 
beginning.

 In 1899, village mayor Louis 
Breiling of Oxford Avenue wrote 

that “It is of the utmost importance 
that trees be planted that are pecu-
liarly adapted to this soil and loca-
tion.” A 1969 tornado destroyed 
most of the village’s grand old trees 
that had survived since the 19th 
Century but the biggest tree of all 
was already long gone by then. It 
was a hackberry, and its exact loca-
tion is unknown but it was referred 
to in council minutes simply as “the 
big tree on Marietta Avenue”. 

By the late 1880s it had already 
grown so large that it blocked most 
of the street and drivers had to 
veer into a resident’s yard to avoid 
it. One benefit though was that in 
the decades before TPList the tree 
made a great village bulletin board. 

One of the first acts of the 
newly created village council was to 
plant 800 trees along the streets- no 
easy feat for the cash strapped vil-
lage but one that clearly shows that 
what was important to TP’s first 
citizens is still important today. En-
joy this issue, enjoy April, and until 
next month I remain,

Your Editor,
Steve Early

Council Increases Salaries of Village Employees 

Dear Neighbors,

In the mid-1950s, a small 
group of concerned parishio-
ners petitioned the Vestry of St. 
Thomas Episcopal Church to 
form a nursery school.  In the fall 
of 1958, St. Thomas opened the 
doors to its first class of two-year-
olds.  Sixty years later, St. Thomas’ 
strong tradition of “faith, fam-
ily and formation,” continues, as 
the parish celebrates St. Thomas 
Nursery School’s 60th Anniver-
sary.

The original vision for St. 
Thomas Nursery School was to 
help the children of disadvan-
taged families obtain a preschool 
education. Today, the nursery 
school provides scholarships 
and outreach to not only Terrace 
Park, but also Milford, Madeira, 

Mariemont, Anderson, and Love-
land. 

“St. Thomas Nursery School 
was originally founded to serve 
Terrace Park,” says Father Dar-
ren Elin, Rector of St. Thomas 
Church. “Sixty years later, we find 
ourselves blessed with the oppor-
tunity to provide this ministry to 
children, their families, and the 
greater community, five days a 
week.”

When asked what has con-
tributed to sixty years of suc-
cess, Emily Keiser, Director of St. 
Thomas Nursery School replied, 
“There are generations of parents, 
teachers, and administrators who 
constantly worked to improve 
this school, and over the years, 
it has become a center of excel-

Five Mariemont City School 
Destination Imagination teams 
advanced to the State Tournament 
in East Liverpool last month. 

Two teams from Terrace Park 
Elemenary (Hurricane Helpers 
and The Trouble Makers) earned 
top place to advance to the state 
tournament. 

The 5th/6th grade TPE Trou-
ble Makers team managed by 
Lesile Willet and Melissa Herbst 
placed first in the Game On Di-
vision and also was awarded the 
Renaissance Award. This award is 
given to teams who show excep-
tional skill in engineering, design 
or creavity. Team members are 
Caroline Buck, Sarah Cooper, Ju-
lia Deters, Maya Everhart, Reilly 
Everhart, Reece Murphy and 
Laney Willett.

The 5th grade TPE Hurri-
cane Helpers managed by Jen Bu-
chholz placed first in the Service 
Learning category and earned the 
Torchbearers Award for the im-
pact of their community service 
project. Team members include 
Will Haugh, Saura Patel, Caro-
lina Pember, Tyler Graham, Sofie 
Parker and Charlotte Buchholz. 

Destination Imagination en-
gages students in project-based 
challenges that are designed to 
build confidence and develop 
extraordinary creativity, critical 
thinking, communication, and 
teamwork skills.

  Destination Imagination Teams Head     
  To State Competition   

Jeff  LeMay, Finance, presented 
one resolution fixing the Salaries 
and ratings of Village Employees 
effective Marth 16, 2019. This is an 
increase in the budget but we need 
to care for the great talent of our 
Village employees. 

Pax Lindell, Public Works, re-
ported work is being done on the 
alleys. 

lence.  This truly is a special place.  
I have experienced it as a parent, a 
teacher and an administrator, and 
I can tell you that we are blessed 
with a wonderful group of teach-
ers, many of whom have taught 
here for more than ten years.  I 
think that all of us feel that this is 
a calling; that ‘bringing children 
closer to God,’ isn’t just our mis-
sion, it’s our responsibility.”

St. Thomas Episcopal Church 
will kick off a series of celebrations 
commemorating the 60th Anni-
versary of the St. Thomas Nursery 
School, beginning with an Open 
House at 6:00pm, on Thursday, 
April 11. For more information 
about St. Thomas Nursery School, 
please contact Emily Keiser at 
513-831-6908.

St. Thomas Nursery School Celebrates 
60 Years 
Submitted by Jamie Flerlage

Terrace Park resident Jacob Cox takes the lead at Prince Charming 
in the Mariemont High School production of the classic tale “Cinderalla” 
last month. 

The TPE Hurricane Helpers 

The TPE Trouble Makers 

The Mariemont Junior High 8th grade “Destination Imagination” 
team earned a third place medal for the third year in a row this year! 
Team managers Melissa Gaskey and Tom Sharp led this year’s team 
which included Ryan Herzig, Elise Gaskey, Alex Lopez, Daniel Cooper, 
Sophie Nerl, Maggie Henkel and Lilly Sharp. Congratulations! 
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, March 
15th. Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Designer: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday,  
April 12 at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

April 12th deadline:
The next deadline for Village 
Views is April 12th. All  
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Childrens 
Movers & Shakers — 10:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for stories, 
songs, and dancing as they learn 
about the Library. 
Ages 1-4. 

Library Babies — 11:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays
Have fun, meet other parents and 
babies, and promote early literacy! 
Ages 6-18 months. 

Tales to Tails — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
April 11
Read a story to Bonny the therapy 
dog. 
Ages 5-10.

Crafty Kids — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
April 11
Make and take a fun craft.
Ages 5-10.

Family Pajama Storytime — 5:30 
p.m. Thursday, April 23
Enjoy stories, songs, and activi-
ties—in your jammies!

All ages.
Adults 
Which Craft? Needle Craft Club — 
10:30 a.m. Saturdays, April 6 & 20 
Stop by with your current work in 
progress for pointers or just to have 
fun with co-enthusiasts. Knitting, 
crochet, needlework — whatever 
you like to do. 

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thursday, 
April 25 
We will discuss Before We Were 
Yours by Lisa Wingate. Copies will 
be available at the branch.

Library hours are noon to 8 p.m. 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday; 10 
a.m.-6 p.m. Wednesday, Friday and 
Saturday.

Mariemont Branch Library, 3810 
Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-4467

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library - 

Terrace Park resident Jack Watterson stopped by Mariemont recently 
for a spring trim. This was his second time under the scissors and he re-
ports that the lollipops are top shelf. Photo submitted by Katie Waterson. 

Shave and a Haircut

Hello Neighbors! 

I would like to introduce myself.
My name is Paula Fitzpatrick 
and I manage Salon 2200 located 
at 453 Main St. in downtown 
Milford.  I am a 20+ year hair-
stylist who would like to wel-
come you to our New Salon by 
offering a $10.00 off discount to 
anyone who mentions this ad.

You may book online at:
Paulaatsalon2200@vagaro.com
Or text or call (513) 295-6118

I look forward to meeting you!

NMLS ID: 4959; OH - LO, MLO.022209.000 - MB.804160
Applicant subject to credit and underwriting approval. Not all applicants will be approved for financing. Receipt of 
application does not represent an approval for financing or interest rate guarantee. Restrictions may apply, contact 
Guaranteed Rate for current rates and for more information.

Phil Forbes
VP of Mortgage Lending

2101 Grandin Road, Suite B, 

Cincinnati, OH 45208 

O: (513) 322-2901

C: (513) 374-7133

phil.forbes@rate.com

rate.com/philforbes

MAKING MORTGAGES HAPPEN ALL 
OVER TERRACE PARK

As your local lender, I can help with purchases, 
renovation financing, and refinances with hometown 
expertise of our special community.

Contact Phil today with your home financing needs.

VV Deadline - Friday, March 15th, by 9 p.m.  
For articles, please contact Steve Early at  
earlyss@yahoo.com For calendar submissions, please con-
tact Hester Sullivan at  hestersullivan@me.com.  
For ads please contact Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com
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Submitted by Hester Sullivan

Village Calendar 2019

Please e-mail Hester Sullivan at hestersullivan@me.com with calendar information.

The mother and two wives 
of Clarence MGee, 59, of Miami 
Grove were good cooks, but ev-
erything they prepared for him 
for the last 39 years tasted like 
lead. The Miami Grove man was 
20 years old when a stray bullet 
from a .32-caliber revolver struck 
him in his neck. He recovered, but 
the bullet remained in hiding.

For 39 years he suffered 
twinges of pain whenever he 
ate or swallowed anything, but 
he did not connect his troubles 
with the bullet. For the last four 

weeks, when the symptoms be-
came aggravated, he was treated 
for “tonsillitis” by a physician. But 
Mr. McGee’s “big moment” came 
at 4:30 p.m. Friday when the 39 
year old bullet popped out of his 
mouth during a coughing spell. It 
was a much battered bullet, black 
as coal, and had a number of 
sharp edges, Mr. McGee said.

Now Mr. McGee knows why 
the cooking of his first wife, who 
died many years ago, did not ap-
peal to him. The cooking of his 
present wife, Mrs. Ruth McGee, 

also had the leaden taste as long 
as he could remember, he added. 
But his daughter, 16, and his son, 
5, declared their mother always 
was a wonderful cook. Mr. Mc-
Gee agreed with his children after 
he had eaten his diner last night.  
That lead taste had disappeared.

Mr. McGee is keeping the 
bullet in a little box as a memento. 
But some time this week it is go-
ing to be taken to a laboratory 
where it will be examined, photo-
graphed and listed in medical his-
tory as the bullet that got stuck in 
a man’s throat for 39 years. 

Taste of Lead Disappears...
 After Victim Coughs Up Bullet That Had Lodged in Throat 39 Years Ago (re-printed 
from The Cincinnati Equirer on January 24, 1950) 

2019 Spring Market has Started!

Buying or selling, I’m ready to assist you 
with your immediate real estate goals. 

I would enjoy the opportunity to 
work with you and put together a 

customized plan to achieve the positive 
results you are looking for.

April– Happy Active Dog 
Month! 

2 Terrace Park Garden Club 
at the Community Building with 
guest speaker from Pipkins  Topic:  
Herbs and Edible Flowers   Social at 
noon, short business meeting 12:30 
and program at 1:00pm  Guests are 
welcome

3 Day of Hope

6 KV Eggstravaganza at the 
Green- 10AM-12 noon.  Bring your 
own basket

7 No House Work Day
7 Beer Day
Coincidence?  I think not

8 Board of Education Meeting, 
7:00 pm

9 TP Village Council, 7:30 p.m.
9 TPE Purchasing Meeting, 

9:00 am
9  Mariemont Arts Association 

Meeting, 7:30 pm

10 KV 76 Meeting, 7:30 PM at 
the Community Building

11 Pet Day

12 TPE Talent Show,  6:00 pm
12 MJHS NHS Dance, 6:30 pm 

- 8:30 pm

14 TP Democratic Club, 
7:00PM Community Building

15 MHS Collaborative Band & 
Orchestra Concert with John Mor-
ris Russell, 7:00 pm - 8:00 pm

15 Boosters Meeting, 7:30-
08:30 p.m.TPE Science Testing (5th 
grade)

17 Bat Appreciation Day

19 Mariemont Schools -- 
No School

19 Passover Begins

21 Easter

22 Mariemont Academy - 
No School for Students

25 MJHS 6th Grade Open 
House, 6:30 pm - 7:15 pm

26 TPE Earth Day Celebra-
tions, 2:00 pm

26 MHS Prom, 9:00 pm - 
11:59 pm
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CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  

condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  

swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  

Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770

Homeaway.com listing  

#177449

A slice of paradise –  
Sanibel makes memories!

Classifies

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  

in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, hiking 

& biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?

airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Lordy, Lordy look who’s turning 40! 

boat thoroughly before transport-
ing it to a different body of water

3. Clean your boots before you 
hike in a new area to get rid of hitch 
hiking weed seeds and pathogens

4. Don’t move firewood and 
clean your boots and bags after 
each hike and throw out food be-
fore you travel from place to place

5. Don’t release aquarium fish 
and plants, live bait or other exotic 
animals into the wild. 

6. Volunteer at your local park, 
refuge or other wildlife area to help 
remove invasive species. Tell others 
about the threats.

Here are a few examples of 
plants that have become invasive in 
this area:

Spring weather is on its way 
and we start to get the bug to get 
out and enjoy the weather and 
maybe even do a little gardening 
and yard work.  As we get ready to 
do a little spruce up an important 
issue that we need to think about 
is protecting our native plants and 
animals. By using some easy guide-
lines we can help fight the spread of 
invasive species in our area. Here 
are six easy guidelines that the Na-
ture Conservancy recommends:

1. Verify that plants you buy 
or your landscape manger provides 
for your yard are not invasive. Re-
place invasive plants with non-in-
vasive alternatives.

2. When boating, clean your 

Wisteria sinensis (Chinese 
wisteria), Euonymus fortunei 
(Winter creeper), Hedera helix 
(English ivy), Lonicera japonica 
(Japanese Honeysuckle vine), Eu-
onymus alatus (Winged burning 
bush), Nandina domestica (Nan-
dina/Sacred bamboo), Ligustrum 
sinens (Chinese privet), Elaeagnus 
umbellate (Autumn olive), Pyrus 
calleryana (Callery/Bradford pear), 
Vinca minor (Common periwin-
kle), Berberis thunbergii (Japanese 
barberry), Clematis terifolia (Sweet 
autumn clematis), and Spirea ja-
ponica (Japanese spirea) Hope you 
find this helpful in your spring gar-
dening this year!

 

The Spring Invasion...What You Can Do To Stop It! 
Submitted by Barbara Bird 

Upcoming Garden Club Events: 
“Dining in Your Favorite City” 

Table Setting Event - Tuesday, May 
7th from 5:00-6:30 PM

The Garden Club’s May meet-
ing in the Community Center will 
showcase five different table set-
tings based on each member team’s 
favorite city.  The floral design will 
be the focal point of the table set-
ting. The meeting is open to the 
community from 5:00-6:30 PM 
and snacks will be served.

 
Flower Fest on the Green – 

Saturday, May 4th from 10:00 AM–
2:00 PM

The annual Terrace Park 
Garden Club’s Flower Fest on the 
Green is coming just in time for 
your spring flower needs.  Come 
check out the great selection of 
assorted premium and specialty 
flower baskets and flats. There will 
be a plant expert on hand to answer 
questions, and a Children’s Corner 

with face painting and flowerpot 
planting.

 
TPGC receives 30% of all sales 

of plants and flowers provided by 
the Old Garden Shack on Wooster 
Pike. This money is used to beautify 
Terrace Park’s public flowerbeds, 
boxes and the gazebo year round. 
Pay with Garden Club gift certifi-
cates, cash or check. Follow TPGC 

Gina Kaplan - April 18 Chris Kahn - April  16
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ExpEriEncE Holy WEEk & cElEbratE nEW lifE WitH EastEr

100 Miami Avenue • Terrace Park, Ohio  •  513.831.2052  •  For more information, visit our website at: www.stthomasepiscopal.org  

Over 60 Years of Quality Education.

SUNDAY SERVICES SUNDAY SCHOOL (childcare provided)

Holy Eucharist (Rite I): 8:00 a.m. Adult Bible Study: 9:15 a.m.
Choral Eucharist (Rite II): 10:15 a.m. Pre-K—6th: 10:00 a.m.
Evening Prayer: 5:00 p.m. (1st & 3rd Sundays) Youth Group: 11:30 a.m.
(Bach Vespers—1st Sundays • Taizé—3rd Sundays) THURSDAYS:
 Youth: 5:30 p.m., Adults: 6:00 p.m.

HOLY WEEK & EASTER

AT ST. THOMAS

Limited space for the 2019-2020 school year is 
available. For a tour or consultation, 

call (513) 831-6908. Forms and information at 
www.stthomasnurseryschool.wordpress.com. 

palm sunday
Sunday, April 14, 2019
Services at 8:00 a.m. & 10:00 a.m.
Bach Vespers at 5:00 p.m.

noonday EucHarist
Monday-Thursday, April 15-18, 2019

EvEning sErvicE
Every Evening, April 15-21 • 7:00 p.m.

taizE EvEning prayEr
Wednesday, April 17, 2019 • 7:00 p.m.

maundy tHursday
Thursday, April 18, 2019

Services at 12:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.

good friday
Friday, April 19, 2019

Services at 12:00 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.

grEat vigil of EastEr
Saturday, April 20, 2019 • 7:00 p.m.

EastEr day
Sunday, April 21, 2019
Services at 8:00 a.m. 

9:15 a.m.
& 10:45 a.m.

Steven Early
SALES VICE PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com
www.sibcycline.com/searly

The agent you know. The neighbor you trust!

...on one  
Open Floor!

Wow! This is the best of Terrace Park 
living with one open, flowing level. 
Fabulous layout includes vaulted 
ceilings, beautifully updated baths 
and kitchen, spacious laundry and 
mudroom, new master bath, new roof, 
new HVAC, enormous lower level with 
endless possibilities – this house has 
it all! Close to the swim club and ball 
fields. See this home in person –  call me 
today for a personal tour.

–  7 0 0  F r a n k l i n  A v e .  T e r r a c e  P a r k  –

MuchSo More...

In Terrace Park Spring Means Lacrosse
Subitted by Michael Long, TPRC Lacrosse Commissioner, MHS Varsity Boys Lacrosse Coach

 At the high school level, both 
the girls and boys varsity teams 
head into spring break 3-0.  Both 
teams are looking to go deep into 
the playoffs this year. 

The defending State Cham-
pion Girls team is ready to defend 
their title despite the loss of a great 
senior class.  Head Coach Kevin 
Ferry believes that replacing those 
seniors will be tough but thinks 
they have young leaders ready to 
step up. The team will rely on their 
experienced defense and Senior 
Goalkeeper Frances Harrington 
while the offense is developing new 
chemistry under the leadership of 
Senior Captain Payton Megowen. 
The 2019 Girls Lacrosse team is 
primed for a strong season.

The boys were State Semi-Fi-
nalists in 2018 and expect to be one 
of the last teams fighting this year. 
The 2019 MHS teams are poised to 
capture both another JV City and 
OHSAA DII State Championship. 
The teams are loaded with both 
talented and experienced players.  
Head Coach Steve Peterson be-

lieves that “bringing another cham-
pionship to Mariemont is our clear 
goal”. Led by a strong senior class 
and 2x Captain Senior Defenseman 
Charlie Cowart, expect to see the 
boys playing at the end of May.

The 3rd-8th grade youth pro-
gram continues to show its vital 
importance to our program by 
growing and developing our play-
ers for the next level.  Both middle 
school programs have experienced 
coaching staffs and talent that will 
be exciting to watch this spring. 
The boys are led by John Christo-
pher whose 8th grade team won 
the State Championship in 2018.  
Coach Christopher is assisted by 
Hugh McCloskey, Adam Bortz, 
Mark Gall, Alex Heffner and Billy 
Bausmith. We are thankful to have 
veteran coaches Steve Vianello and 
Dan Telgkamp leading the girls 
teams this year.  Assisting them this 
year are Caroline France and Jon 
Dickinson.

Our 3rd-6th grade teams are 
off to a great season so far.  Weather 
and field conditions have been quite 

a challenge this year but our girls 
and coaching staffs have shown 
their resilience and toughness.  The 
5th/6th grade teams are led by vet-
eran coaches Mary Ripotella and 
Emily Soller who have the girls 
ready to go. Newcomers Jill Mc-
Intosh, Liz Alter, Danielle Haugh 
and Brian Vianello have stepped up 
to coach the 3rd/4th grade teams.  
They are doing a great job learn-
ing the game and establishing a fun 
environment for our youngest girls. 
Coach Dan Utt will again be help-
ing out with all of the girls teams 
and we cannot state how valuable 
he is to our program.

The boys teams are led by 
Bret Fiorenza, Matt Dunning and 
Rodney Naticchioni and are off to 
a great start this season.  There is 

a great mix of experienced players 
and a lot of new ones to continue 
the legacy of Terrace Park Bulldog 
Lacrosse.  The boys are having a 
blast this year and are excited to 
learn and grow as young lacrosse 
players and people in our program.  
Other coaches helping this year 
are Aaron Pember, Jamie Feie, and 
Steve Dronsfield. We are forever 
grateful to Coaches Steve Peterson, 
Dave Walter, Steve Schooler and 
Lon Stirsman for not only coaching 
this season but for their continued 
service to our community and pro-
gram and for providing guidance 
and leadership as the next genera-
tion of coaches step up to lead our 
program.

Last but not least, we have 
started a K-2 boys and girls clinic 

this winter.  We are halfway through 
the clinic and the response from 
the Mariemont lacrosse commu-
nity has been great.  Coach Michael 
Long is running the clinic and help-
ing him teach the next generation 
(there are 60 of them!) are players 
from the high school girls and boys 
varsity teams.  

We are excited to announce 
that we will be offering a Boys and 
Girls Summer Camp this year.  It 
will be held on June 17-20 from 
9am-12pm at Drackett field.  More 
info to come but wanted to share 
the news. Save the date!

The future is bright!

Coach Utt giving a few pointers to the 3rd and 4th grade girls team. 
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Police Report

Custom Home Building,
Remodeling, Renovation
 Property Management

www.drackettconstruction.com

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park, OH 45174

MLS Greater Cincy agents and co-agents ranking report sold & pending (01/01/12–03/15/19). Agent photo courtesy of The Scout Guide, Cincinnati OH

AMY HACKETT ROE 
(513) 379-5445 • aroe@sibcycline.com

SHELLEY MILLER REED 
(513) 476-8266 • sreed@sibcycline.com

TOP AGENTS IN THE MARIEMONT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Call the Terrace Park Market Experts, Reed & Roe

SPR I N G  IS  H ER E  —  

Homes are Selling!

918 Elm Avenue220 Harvard Avenue

611 Myrtle Avenue

808 Elm Avenue

3605 Mound Way 7880 Ashley View Drive 505 Stanton Avenue

3758 Harvard Acres 3823 Homewood Road

PENDING! PENDING!

PENDING! PENDING!

PENDING!

The neighborhood teens have 
apparently learned to behave at 
UDF, but police received a report 
of a belligerent, intoxicated man 
hassling a UDF employee late one 
night.

Adults again won the prize 
for misbehaving: During a basket-
ball game in the elementary school 
gym, police were called when sev-
eral people were yelling at the ref-
erees and it looked like the situa-
tion was going to escalate. Officers 
stood in the gym for the remainder 
of the game and there was no fur-
ther trouble.

A driver was pulled over for 
an equipment violation and also 
because she was driving on a flat 
tire.  She said she had hit a pot 
hole. Bad day. The officer then 
noticed the strong smell of mari-
juana and the driver and passen-
ger admitted they had smoked “a 
blunt.”  The officer found more 
marijuana in the car. Really bad 
day.  But a bad day can get bet-
ter: A shout out to the officer 
who changed her tire for her, the 
officer who handed out stuffed 
animals to the children in the car 
and the officer who transported 
the passenger and her children to 
their home.

February 2019

On February 24, the Terrace Park 5th grade boys basketball team coached by Patrick Ander-
son and Brian Graham, won the league championship! The team came back from behind to 
pull off the win in the final. Congratulations to the team!

Tournament Champs!  
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yum-my. Seriously. The crab cake 
was totally and clearly fresh, the 
egg was poached to perfection, and 
the chipotle hollandaise sauce was 
rich without being righteous. Mine 
was gone in a matter of bites and I 
only ordered the half. Next time, I 
am going full order without even 
blinking.

The reason I only ordered the 
half benedict was because I wanted 

Untitled-1   1 12/13/18   5:44 PM

Terrace Park Boy Scout Troop 
286 is once again sponsoring our 
annual mulch sale to raise funds 
to support our scouting activities.  
The troop started selling in mid-
February, and will be taking orders 
through March 11th, with delivery 
to your house scheduled for March 
15th and 16th.

 
Your purchase contributes to 

the following:
 
The Terrace Park Boy Scouts 

give back to the community in 
many ways.  Recent Eagle Scout 
service projects have included: Im-

Village Tree 
Maintenance 
Schedule 

Every year residents want to 
know about the trees. What does 
the village do to them and when? 
Here is a very brief note on the 
schedule from arborist Mark Casta-
tor. If you have any questions please 
email Mark directly at trees@terra-
cepark.org

Winter: Remove dead or dan-
gerous trees and shape and prune 
young trees.

Spring: Purchase and pot ap-
proximately 100 trees. Plant only a 
few miscellaneous trees.

Summer: Identify trees for re-
moval, order replacement trees for 
next year, water last year’s plantings 
during drought. Care for spring 
potted trees for one growing season 
in the nursery.

Fall: Trees marked for winter 
removal go out for bids, stumps 
ground deeply, potted trees planted 
from nursery & grass addressed as 
needed, deadwood prune at least 
1/6th of the streets.

Brunching at The Birch 
The following review is reprinted 

from a blog post by Katie Holocher of Ox-
ford Avenue. Katie’s blog, “Out+Outfit” 
is a social and fashion blog that can be 
found at www.outandoutfit.com

By the time you may be read-
ing this, I will probably be sitting on 
a beach in Mexico.

Not to brag (but also totally 
bragging), we just took off for a 
little work rewards trip to Cancun. 
This yearly-standing adult spring 
break always comes right when 
needed (smack there in the middle 
of the month of February (which 
I’d argue is a more arduous month 
than year-long-January)). Howev-
er, what is needed on the blog right 
now is a good old-fashioned OUT 
post. Especially one that is about 
brunch.

I’ve sadly not blogged about 
The Birch before, which is a cry-
ing shame, because it is the world’s 
cutest little restaurant set square 
in the heart of our new hood (sup 
Terrace Park). We have definitely 
frequented the joint many times 
before, but it wasn’t until this past 
visit, a visit to sit and enjoy the new 
brunch menu sans kids, where I 
had the time and luxury to prepare 
and plan for a post. That, plus I had 
three mimosas.

While a number of options 
jumped off the menu page (and I 
am looking at you, croque mon-
sieur), I ordered the crab cake 
benedict. This little puppy was 

room for the baked french toast 
with orange butter. Upon first read 
I thought “how could that not be 
awesome?” and I was utterly cor-
rect. This guy was quite the sweet 
splurge and boy was it worth it. 
There is a reason why me and every 
kid there had this in front of them. 
Doggone delicious.

My P.I.C. Nicole (sup Nicole!) 

ordered the apples and oats, a 
hearty bowl of steel cut oats, apples, 
cinnamon, and brown sugar. She 
too only opted for the half order, 
knowing how generous the por-
tions would be, and then she gen-
erously let me dig in for a taste or 
three. This one was awfully killer 
and something I look forward to 
going back to order.

Everything ordered and 
shared and sipped on hit the spot. 
And it all drove home for me why 
not only is going out for brunch 
one of the best squares to dine out 
for, but why doing so at The Birch is 
also one of the best spots to do so at. 
Super easy, super quaint, super fun. 
Solid good call, all the way around.

So definitely check out The 
Birch for brunch, lunch, or dinner 
here soon. If and when you do, call 
me, I’ll ride my bike up there to 
meet ya!

A few of the favorites on the menu include the crab cake benedict and baked french toast 
paired with a mimosa. 

* Brunching at The Birch cont. below 

*Brunching continued... 
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Kindervelt #76 Spring Update - Curling for a Cause & Eggstravaganza 
 CURLING FOR A CAUSE
What an amazing event for 

the ladies of KV 76 organized by 
Michelle Randall and Kate Web-
ster and their committee of ladies.  
It was held on March 2nd at In-
dian Hill Winter Club.  Not sure if 
we have created the next Olympic 
Curling Team, but I know many 
of the attendees discovered hidden 
talents and love for the sport.  This 
event brought in $2223 for Chil-
dren’s Hospital!!!  Thank you to all 
who participated and to our won-
derful sponsors:

Presenting Sponsor: Tuition 
Lawn and Landscape

Event Sponsors: Ulmer’s Auto, 
Dinner to Doorbells, Keysource 
Medical, Mango Tree, Rory Max-
well, Michaelson Homes, Monkee’s 
of Madeira

And thanks to all who contrib-
uted in-kind donations, as well.  It 
was a wonderful event because of 
all of the support we received!

EGGSTRAVAGANZA
Rain (or hopefully!!) shine, 

join us for one of the most coveted 
spring events of the year…  Egg-
stravaganza!  This super fun egg 
hunt will take place SATURDAY, 
APRIL 6th, 10AM-Noon at the Vil-
lage Green.  The egg hunt is sepa-

rated by age group, so each child 
will have a chance to collect some 
eggs.  It’s a BYOB (bring your own 
BASKET/BAG) event, so be sure 
to come to the Green prepared!  
There will also be the very loved 
Cake Walk, pony rides, and more!!!  
Registration forms will be going out 
soon.  Contact our fantastic chair 
Meg Cooper meganacooper12@
gmail.com with any questions.

Many thanks to our members, 
their families and community sup-
porters who make these events 
possible!!  For any additional in-
formation on Kindervelt 76, please 
contact Amy Roe at amyhack-
ettroe@yahoo.com

Fundraiser to Fight Childood Poverty 
It is a sobering statistic:  Cin-

cinnati has one of the five worst 
rates of childhood poverty in the 
nation. Inter Parish Ministry has 
been on the front line of this battle 
for 55 years, running two food/
clothing pantries in Newtown and 
Amelia, as well as a variety of sup-
port programs.

 How can you help?  IPM’s 
major fundraiser for the year, “Cel-
ebration 2019: 55 Years of Serving,”  
is Friday, April 26 from 6-9 pm at 
Crossroads East Side. The event, 
emceed by Fox Sportscaster Thom 
Brennaman, will include food sta-
tions by Funky’s Catering and fa-
vorite area restaurants, bourbon 
flights, and a wine/beer bar.  Fea-
tured items in the live auction are 
an acoustical concert in your home 
by CMA Recording Artist Dan Var-
ner, a Bourbon Tasting Experience 
for 8, a 3-Hour Yacht Party Cruise 
on the Ohio River and more.

 Tickets are 60$ each. Reserve 
a table for 10 or come individu-
ally. If you cannot make this event, 
please consider donating to IPM 
or becoming a volunteer. IPM is 
substantially helping Cincinnati’s 
working poor, just minutes away 
from us here in Terrace Park. 

 
For more information or res-

ervations contact claudine@inter-
parish.org or call 513-561-3932.

Submitted by Amy Roe

Submitted by Deborah Dwight 

The event chairs, Michelle Randall and Kate Webster with the rest of their committee mem-
bers. 

Particpants of Kindervelt #76 Curling for a Cause take a break from the action for a group pic. 



Regional Science Fair Competitors 

First-grader Grace Wagner was all smiles during the Annal Father-Daugther Hoedown held 
last month in the TPE gymnasium. 

 Sixth grade students from Terrace Park Elementary competed in The Southwest Ohio Science and Engineering Expo (SEE) at the University 
of Cincinnati’s West Campus on Saturday March 16th, 2019.  Student projects that receive a superior rating at SEE have the opportunity to 
advance to State Science Day in Columbus, Ohio in May.

Father/Daughter Hoedown 

Members of the 1st Grade Daisy Troop posed for a group picture during the hoedown. 
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